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Court of Inquiry – Zoar, Ohio


As I have read the recent postings and rants that were placed in the recent paper I recognize my duty as to clearly set the record straight.

First there would be no need for a proceeding had not a crime been committed, and indeed a crime was perpetrated.


Second the accused were given several months notice to plan their defense.


Third it was not the courts fault that the accused chose poor counsel that ended up in being a confederate spy still carrying the incriminating evidence in her tent obtained from a previous search as a result of another crime committed by the spy’s off spring.


Fourth the other counsel for the defense brought no evidence but to lay excuses at the courts feet to include outing a female imposter in order to sway the court from the facts, resulting in another arrest caused by the criminal minded Hoffman gang.


Fifth – switched at birth! Really, no really.


Sixth as the events have unfolded if I was power hungry and abusive with my authority as the claim was made then what kind of officer would I be to have allowed this to run muck as it has. Would not I have stopped all of this criminal activity dare say would I have prevented it. Yes and again I say yes. Alas that was not the case indeed a spy was amongst us, a reprobate of a corporal was acting counsel, Spanky – I need not say more, the infamous Novak twins continued their crime spree luring in the innocent and naïve Evans girls, and Judd Novak being sold down the river like an abused darkie by all of them. Power Hungry? Powerless is more accurate and sadden by the turn of events.


Seventh is kudos to Ms. Sarah Evans for stepping up and announcing “I’ve got this”, truly she is her Mother’s child and to be commended for saving at least one of the Novak boys with a stirring and fact based defense.


Finally as the annual elections are soon upon us if elected I promise to prosecute all of you again as sadly I feel no lessons have been learned from this tragic event. Will Christine continue to pose as a spy and talk with a terrible accent? Yes. Will the Novak twins continue to plot a cue and over throw the elected officer no matter who they are? Yes. Will Cpl. Hoffman continue to be a reprobate? Yes. Will Spanky be Spanky? Yes. Will Judd be confused about Gender roles? Yes. Will the Evans girls be sucked in by the wiles of the twins? Yes. Will Capt. Robinson, 1st Lt Evans, and 2nd Lt Frampton think of devious ways to stir up the pot? Yes! I for one wouldn’t have it any other way that is where memories are made.

Thanks everyone for another great year of memories!
Captain Dave
 Civilian Report

At the last meeting, I reported that Kim Reynold's has been working diligently on the quilt for the Fallen Heroes. At last report from her, she had the squares for the military emblems at Ed's place of work. The artists there were working on laser printing the squares. When these are ready, Kim is going to sew them together and get the quilt together and ready for quilting. I will keep all you ladies posted on the progress of this project. 

Also at the meeting I suggested that we move February's meeting to the basement of the church next door. Since we have grown so much over the last few years, there are a lot of us for this particular meeting. I would also like to plan for a luncheon again this year for this meeting. I think it went over pretty good last year. There will be more information on this at a later date. 

I also had to let everyone know about my work schedule. For those not at the meeting, my job has become very over-whelming. We went from 10 people to work, to 5. I do not know if I will be able to attend Remembrance Day in November, or be at the Stone house in December. I will keep you all informed of the work situation and my availability.

Yours respectfully,

Cynthia Makoby
 October 2011 Minutes

Date: 10/9/2011

Present:  15 members

Society Officer’s Present:  Joel Black and Cindy Makoby

September minutes were not read due to the fact that Joel Black had lost them.

Treasurer’s report was read and approved.

Civilian report: 

 Cindy Makoby received a history book from Zoar, Ohio.  She has made it available to all.  Earth, Sun and Moon is working on a quilt patch for the heroes quilt project.  Cindy has requested volunteers to assist in organizing the Stone House Christmas party, due to the fact that she will be busy with her work schedule.  She also requested that the February meeting be held in the basement of the Historical Society’s chapel.  This will help to accommodate the space needed.

Correspondence:

The WPCWRS received an official thank you from the fallen hero’s organization, for our participation in the memorial ceremony during the summer.

Events:

Kim Olar introduced a possible new opportunity to do a living history at Gettysburg with the GBFPA, which would be held at the Daniel Lesche farm.  The Lesche farm is located on the battlefield and is operated by the Gettysburg Battlefield Foundation.  It was discussed and agreed that this was a good opportunity to make our own contact for living history in Gettysburg.  David Robinson, Jr. made a motion to make further inquiries, and Kim Olar has agreed to be the contact person.

Stone House Christmas weekend – 12/10-11

Discussion concerning SRU having a one day event on Friday was agreed upon by the 10th.  SRU will be contacted.

Remembrance Day – 11/18-20th
Tim Bennett will contact the NPS about clean-up on Friday at 12:30.  Bring rakes and tarps.  Memorial will be held at monument during clean-up.  The 10th will be doing a formal memorial at the National Cemetery at 10:30AM on Saturday, prior to the parade.  Two soldiers from the 10th were killed in the Battle of Gettysburg, and are buried in the Pennsylvania section of the National Cemetery.  Actor, Stephen Lang will be at the National Cemetery at 9:30AM on Saturday.  Volunteers were requested to carry our flag during the parade.  Private Trevor Black or Tim Bennett volunteered for this honor.

Honor guard at homecoming parade for Reynolds High School on Friday, 10/14.

Old Business:

November and December meeting will need to discuss issues and participation at Shiloh event.

November meeting will discuss elections for December.  Nominations can be made for the 2012 society officers from the November to December meeting.

Gloria Robinson taking final orders for t-shirts, hats, etc.

New Business:

Live fire was a success.  A $50 donation was motioned and approved to the Jackson Field and Stream Club for opening and hosting the event.

10th website was discussed and it was approved for Brian Lebeck to take over the site.

Tim Bennett reported that the Isaac Eaton Camp No. 504, Sons of Union Veteran’s of the Civil War, received its charter on 9/25/11, and is now official.

Todd reminded society that we passed a motion to have the minutes included in the newsletter.

Good of the Order:

David Robinson, Jr. made a request that officers need to commit to events during this 150th anniversary.  He also requested that a phone chain be implemented to assist in discussing upcoming events and to keep the flow of information moving.

Reported that the bylaws were submitted to the PRVC, but no further communications have been forthcoming.

Meeting closed at 2:20PM

Submitted by Frances Bennett, Acting Secretary
 POETRY OF THE CIVIL WAR


As I was helping the editor with this month’s newsletter, I found the following poem.  As a reenactor, when we here the sound of reveille every morning in camp it wakes us up. It might be a good reveille or a poor impression of reveille.  It has also irritated me at times.  This poem brought to my attention that as a hobby versus a real soldier this sound means too entirely different things.  For myself, it means I must crawl out of my warm bed and start preparation for breakfast or that I am late starting preparation for breakfast.  When you read the following poem it changes your prospective what it meant for so many soldiers in the 1860’s.the following poem was written by Bret Harte and it is found in the book POETRY OF THE CIVIL WAR.

REVEILLE


Hark! I hear the tramp of thousands


     And of armed men the hum;


Lo! A nation’s hosts have gathered


Round the quick-alarming drum,-



Saying, “come”



Freemen, come!

Ere your heritage be wasted,”said the quick-alarming drum.


Let me of my heart take counsel:



War is not of life the sum;

Who shall stay and reap the harvest

When the autumn days shall come?”



But the drum



Echoed:” Come!

Death shall reap the braver harvest,” said the solemn-




Sounding drum.


“But when won the coming battle,


What of profit springs there from?


  What if conquest,subjugation,


Even greater ills become?”




But the drum



 Answered: ”Come!

You must do the sum to prove it, ”said the 


Yankee-answering drum.

What if,’mid the cannons’ thunder,

   Whistling shot and bursting bomb

   When my brothers fall around me,

Should my heart grow cold and numb?”




But the drum



  Answered: “Come!

Better there in death united that in life a recreant,-Come!”



Thus they answered- hoping, fearing,


  Some in faith, and doubting some,


Till a trumpet- voice proclaiming,


Said: “My chosen people, come!”




Then the drum,




Lo! The dumb;

For the great at heart of the nation, throbbing, answered:




“Lord, we come!”

The second poem I chose for this month Newsletter is titled Gettysburg.  Since, we will be remembering those fallen this month as part of Remembrance Day in Gettysburg.  This poem is definitely appropriate.  It is written by James Jeffrey Roche in the book POETRY OF THE CIVIL WAR.  This book was given to the schools this year at all our school talks.  The poem is written as follows:

GETTYSBURG


There was no union in the land,


  Though wise men labored long

       With links of clay and ropes of sand


  To bind the right and wrong.


There was no temper in the blade


  That once could cleave a chain;

        Its edge was dull with touch of trade


And clogged with rust of gain.

The sand and clay must shrink away


Before the lava tide:

By blows and blood and fire assay

The metal must be tried.

Here sledge and anvil met, and when 


The furnace fiercest roared,

God’s undiscerning workingmen


Reforged His people’s sword.

Enough for them to ask and know


The moment’s duty clear –

The bayonets flashed it there below,


The guns proclaimed it here:

To do and dare, and die at need,


But while life lasts, to fight –

For right or wrong a simple creed,


But simplest for the right.

They faltered not who stood that day 


And held this post of dread;

Nor cowards they who wore the gray


Until the gray was red.

For every wreath the victor wears


The vanquished half may claim;

And every monument declares


A common pride and fame.

We raise no alter stones to Hate,


Who never bowed in fear?

No province crouches at our gate,


To shame our triumph here.

Here standing by a dead wrong’s grave


The blindest now may see,

The blow that liberates the slave


But sets the master free!

When ills beset the nation’s life


To dangerous to bear,

The sword must be the surgeon’s knife,


Too merciful to spare.

O soldier of our common land,

“tis thine to bear that blade

Loose in the sheath, or firm in hand,


But ever unafraid.

When foreign foes assail our right,


One nation trusts to thee –

To wield it well in worthy fight –


The sword of Meade and Lee!

Submitted by: Christine Hoffman 
The Quotable American Civil War

Engrave upon the hearts of…All the young men of our commonwealth the remembrance of the patriotic valor, the loyalty to truth, to duty, and to God, which characterized the heroes around whose remains we weep, and who surrendered only to the last enemy… death.

Reverend Dr. Moses Hoge, prayer for the Confederate dead at Gettysburg, June 20, 1872

I would not have the anniversaries of our victories celebrated, nor those of our defeats made fast days and spent in humiliation and prayer; but I would like to see truthful history written.  Such history will do full credit to the courage, endurance and soldierly ability of the American citizen, no matter what section of the country he hailed from, or in what ranks he fought….As time passes, people, even of the South, will begin to wonder how it is was possible that their ancestors ever fought for or justified institutions which acknowledged the right of property in man.

U.S. Lieutenant General Ulysses S. Grant
 Important Dates and Birthdays for November

11/1/1861     McClellan replaces Scott as commander of US forces

11/5/1862     McClellan removed from command

11/6/1861     Jefferson Davis re-elected President of Confederacy

11/7/1861     Union forces capture Port Royal

11/9/1864     Lincoln re-elected for second term

11/15/1864   Sherman begins “March to Sea”

11/19/1863   Lincoln delivers Gettysburg Address

11/23-25/1863     Battle of Chattanooga

11/28/1861   Missouri formally admitted to Confederacy

11/30/1864   Battle of Franklin

11/3/1816     General Jubal A. Early, CS, born

11/9/1825     General Ambrose P. Hill, CS, born

11/13/1814   General Joseph Hooker, US, born

Letter from the Editor

Dear fellow members of the 10th Pennsylvania,

November begins the slow period for us as reenactors, but it is actually some of the most important months to our following year.  In November, we will nominate new administrative officers for the 2012-2013 year.  These persons will represent us to the public and to the Historical Society of Mercer County.  We have grown as a society over the past fifteen plus years and part of this is because of our administrative staff’s ability to represent us in the community and thus, introduce new members into our society.  Voting for these officers, or volunteering to become one, should not be taken lightly.

Being an officer does not take a great deal of time, but it does take a desire to coordinate and communicate with the society members or the community. 

 Since I joined the 10th PA, I have been quite impressed with the cordial and professional manners of our administrative staff.  Personally, I found it quite enjoyable representing the 10th in the community, schools, and various functions in which we participated.

Please remember to come to the November 13th meeting and voice your opinion about the future of the 10th, by nominating some member or yourself for one of the administrative positions.  You may not feel that you have the personality to take on one of these roles, but everyone in our society has the ability to perform an important function within the 10th PA.

In 2012, WE will be taking on our own event in August.  That event being Camp Maxwell and the Road Show for the 150th.  WE, as a society, have a great responsibility to make this Camp Maxwell a “MAX EFFORT” like none other.  Commitment is the key.  Since WE have asked the state of Pennsylvania for the honor of sponsoring the Road Show, we owe ourselves, the state and the residents of Mercer County to make this a successful event.  As a society, WE took this responsibility on for the 10th; and thus, WE are the only ones that make it a max effort.  This can’t be like an event at any other time of the year.  We need to commit ourselves to the group and follow through on those commitments.  Christine and I went to see the Road Show in Crawford County, and I will be honest, I was not impressed by the positioning of the Road Show in town, nor the lack of support shown by the Bucktails.  The sponsors in Crawford County had the Road Show at the fairgrounds the week after the fair and no real advertising was done to let the community know that it was even there.  We will be in the heart of Grove City and quite visible to the community. 

 We need to start now and get volunteers from the Historical Society, local communities and schools to help staff this historical program.  I keep using the word “WE” for a reason.  This shouldn’t just be left to the few to get this event off the ground and organized.  WE took it on as the 10th, and thus WE should ALL commit.  I hope that everyone will see Camp Maxwell as our first priority for the 2012 calendar year.

Sincerely, 

Ken Hoffman, Editor
